Inverdale opens British University Games at Bath

Sports presenter and president of BUSA John Inverdale officially opened the 10th British University Games at the opening ceremony, held in the new Sports Training Village at the University of Bath on April 5th. Inverdale opened the event after speeches from BUSA Chairman Lenny Barry, Bath’s Deputy Vice Chancellor Professor George Lunt, and Director of Sport at Bath University Ged Roddy.

Before the opening ceremony, Impact spoke briefly with John Inverdale to find out what he thought about BUSA, and the new facilities at the university: “I played here in the 1970s for Southampton University, and it’s changed a bit! It’s one of the great building sites of the world – great already, but when the cranes have all gone and the buildings are all complete… it’ll be fantastic when it’s finished! People are always looking for excuses in this country for why we don’t do this and we don’t do that, but when places like this are complete, we don’t have too many excuses left.”

Inverdale feels passionately that sport and other extra-curricular activities play a vital part in university life, and told Impact “I’m very proud to be president of BUSA – I played UAU sport [a fore-runner of BUSA] in my time, and have some fantastic memories of doing that. Having the opportunity to play games on a Wednesday afternoon is absolutely key – you don’t go to university just to get a degree!”

Being a vocal backer of university sport, John bemoaned the path some institutions are going down in allowing lectures to take place on Wednesday afternoons, the time normally set aside for sport, but admitted that he had some sympathy for those making the decisions: “One of the problems universities have got at the moment is that with all the financial restrictions they are under, sport can sometimes take a back seat.”

There can be no doubt that John Inverdale is a good man to have as BUSA president – his keen desire to see university sport take a top priority, and his influence as a well-known sports broadcaster should combine well to ensure that BUSA competitions cannot be pushed down the priority list of university life without a tough fight.
